

Date: September 16, 2024

From: Stewart Brooks, President of the NMCMBOIA

To: Application Review Committee

RE: Support for Benjamin Breadmore

Greetings,

On behalf of the North Maine Chapter of the Maine Building Officials and Inspectors Association (NMCMBOIA), we would like to express our full support for candidate Benjamin Breadmore for the ICC Board of Directors.

Benjamin is one of the founding members of NMCMBOIA, and it has been our pleasure to witness his rise through the ranks of our State Chapter, the Emerging Leaders Membership Council (ELMC), and his election to the ICC Board of Directors three years ago. He has consistently demonstrated an unwavering commitment to any endeavor he undertakes. One of the values I instilled in him, "If you're not 10 minutes early, you're 5 minutes late," has clearly resonated with him throughout his career.

We believe Benjamin's continued service on the Board will greatly benefit the International Code Council. We wholeheartedly support his candidacy, whether for the Section E Seat or the At-Large Seat, and trust that the committee will place him where his talents can best serve the organization.

Sincerely

Stewart Brooks

President of NMCMBOIA

Email: stewbrooks@roadrunner.com